
NATURE TRUST TAKES 
NUCLEAR CASH 
Somerset Trust for Nature 
Conservation has got itself into 
hot water over a decision to 
accept funding from Nuclear 
Electric. 

The Trust will receive £9,000 
over three years towards the cost 
of an Education Officer working 
with local schools . In return, NE 
expects advice on the nature trail 
it has developed near Hinkley 
Point. 

The decision, taken after "heated 
debate" by the STNC Council, 
caused an immediate furore in the 
local press . Both Somerset Green 
Party and Friends of the Earth 
attacked the Trust's action. In 
defence, the STNC Director. Roger 
Martin, said he had no evidence 
that nuclear power was any worse 
than fossil fuels. 

In a letter to the Bridgwater 
Mercury, SHE Press Officer Crispin 
Aubrey pointed out some of the 
major hazards associated with 
nuclear power, and argued these 
were in a different league from 
coal-f i red generation . He also 
aaid that accepting NE money gave 
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tacit support to Hinkley C, and 
urged STNC members to make their 
views felt. 

One SHE supporter has written in 
to say that she has already 
decided not to renew her Trust 
membership. She found the decision 
"seriously hypocritical and 
totally unacceptable" Other 
members have also resigned, we 
understand. 

'Cynical' Hink.ley 
funding attacked 

SHE has not made a big fuss in the 
past about NE funding to local 
groups, partly on the basis that 
it's difficult to argue with cash
strapped organisations. But it 
cannot be allowed to pass when the 
major conservation group in 
Somerset decides to take money 
from one of the count r y's most 
dangerous and polluting 
industries. 

If you are a member of STNC. or 
know somebody who is. please make 

' sure you m~ke a protest by at 
least writing a letter asking them 
to cancel the _ar~a~ge~nt, We 
understand that the Trust is very 
sensitive on this issue and may 
well respond to pressure. 

All SHE members are very welcome on a guided tour of the 

NEW ENERGY EFFICIENT HOUSE, YEOVIL followed 

by the SHE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING on 

WEDNESDAY APRIL 13TH 

Tour starts at 7pm (94. Stiby ~'~-cf~--. ~~·]] 
fo 11 owed by the AGM at 8. 15pm fi trl~..:...o..~lfd?. !oMo 

Somerset Inn ( 2, Preston Road ·• For.wwfi J l rg 

details and booking form, see ,~cl~~~ 
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,THORP GO-AHEAD 

Just before Christmas, the 
government finally gave approval 
for the THORP reprocessing plant 
at Sellafield to start up. A "yes" 
response to British Nuclear Fuels 
had been expected for some time. 

There could hardly have been a 
more concerted campaign against 
the plant. In the last month 
before the announcement, there was 
continual publicity about the 
dangers to health from its 
emissions, the risks of nuclear 
arms proliferation from its 
plutonium. and the serious doubts 
about its viability among its 
major customers. 

Privste Eye pointed out one reason 
why the government may have taken 
no notice of all this- the close 
links between senior politicians 
involved and BNFL. The chairman of 
BNFL is also a former senior civil 
servant from the Department of 
Energy. 

The project may still not proceed. 
At the time of writing, Greehpeace 
has been given permission to 
challenge the decision in the High 
Court - on the basis that there 
should be a full public inquiry. 
In the meantime, BNFL says that no 
large amounts of radioactivity 
will flow through the system. 

CAMPAIGN NEWS 

OPPOSITION BUILDS TO 
SlZE)(ELL Q 

A number of local councils, 
including the nearby Leiston Town 
Council, have registered their 
objection to the Nuclear Electric 
plan to build a twin reactor 
Sizewell c station. 

Both the National Trust (owners of 
a nearby heath) and the Royal 
Society for the Protection of 
Birds are also likely to object. 
SHE has submitted a four page 
letter of objection to the 
Department of Trade and Industry. 
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The major local authorities, 
including Suffolk County Council, 
have still to make up their minds. 
An objection from the County 
Council would trigger a public 
inquiry, although NE would try to 
limit its boundaries to purely 
"local" issues. 

Over 25,000 "No Sizewell C" 
leaflets have been distributed in 
the area. 

NUCLEAR REVIEW PETITION PRESENTED 

Friends of the Earth's national 
petition against nuclear popwer 
was presented to the government in 
London just before Christmas. 
There were over 156,000 
signatures, believed to be a 
record number for a nuclear 
protest. 

The government has still not 
announced any further details of 
the Nuclear Review, supposed to 
start last year. This is 
understood to be because of 
continuing disagreements between 
different departments about how 
wide its terms of reference should 
be. 

lOTH BAQIAIIQN • HEALTH CONfERENCE 

The Tenth Low Level Radiation and 
Health Conference will be held 
this year in Glasgow over the 
weekend June 26-26th. Further 
details in the next newsletter, 
but if any SHE member is 
interested in attending on our 
behalf, please get in touch about 
assistance with expenses. 

WAVE POWER IN SCOTLAND 

A £3 million wave energy machine 
is being installed off the coast 
of Caithness. The Osprey, a full
scale 2 Megawatt prototype, is the 
first major testing of an off
shore wave system. A partially 
submerged bell-shaped devise, it 
generates energy as the waves' 
rise and fall compresses air 
inside. 
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.DECOMMISSIONING STRATEGY - A 

. PROBLEM THAT CAN'T BE BURIED 

Anti-nuclear groups met in Cardiff 
last December at the instigation 
of the Welsh Anti-Nuclear Alliance 
to consider their strategy on 
decommissioning. SHE was repres
ented by Vs 1 Dsvey: 

Consultant Fred Barker explained 
the various strategies that could 
be employed for decommissioning 
nuclear plants. At the Hinkley c 
Inquiry the CEGB had proposed that 
stage 1 of the process, 
defuelling, would take up to five 
years, and stage 2, external 
dismantlement, up to 12 years. The 
plant would then be kept under 
surveillance until total 
dismantlement, stage 3. This would 
be delayed until 100 years after 
shutdown in order to reduce 
radiation levels. 

An alternative strategy had now 
been devised, however, by which a 
containment or "safestore" would 
be built around the plant 35 years 
after shutdown to prevent 
deterioration, and a decision on 
total dismantling - or entombment 
on the site - left for 100 years 
after that. This strategy assumes 
that if we leave these problems to 
future generations, the decay of 
radioctivity will reduce the 
risks, and more advanced remote 
handling techniques will have been 
developed. 

In the discussion which followed 
this presentation, a major 
question was whether the 
radioactive waste should be stored 
at the site of the dismantled 
plant or collected together all in 
one place, such as a national 
waste dump. 

The Greenpeace representative 
advised us that their policy is 
that the waste should be stored on 
site, as moving it has risks, and 
storing it all in one location 
would concentrate too much danger 
in one place. Representatives of 
local groups were unhappy with 
this, saying that there would be 
very strong opposition to the 
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waste staying on site . 

One of the main issues raised 
during the day was whether it is 
right to leave these problems for 
future generations to solve. 
Should we not endeavour to 
immediately clean up these sites 
as far as possible? 

There was also the question as to 
who is going to pay for all this. 
Money should be put aside now to 
ensure that funds are available 

when the time comes that they are 
needed. But if, as we hope the 
nuclear industry proves to~ 
uneconomic to justify further 
developments, will the staff with 
expertise and experience still be 
available to cope with dismantling 
in 100-150 years' time? 

Th~se and many other questions 
were raised during the day. It was 
therefore proposed there should be 
~ follow-up meeting as soon as 
practicable, probably in 
Manchester to enable Scottish and 
Cumbrian reps to attend. 

The comments of all SHE supporters 
are most welcome on these issues. 
A copy of Fred Barker's 
presentation is available on 
request from the SHE address (SAE 
please). 



SHE Newsletter/February 1994 

SHE NEWS 

ANHUAL GEHERAL HEEIIHG IN YEQVIL -
WEDNESDAY APRIL 13TH · 

This year ' s annual meeting will be 
later than usual. This is so that 
we can incorporate a guided tour 
round Yeovil's brand new energy
saving house. 

The house, converted by South 
Somerset District Council, 
includes practical displays of 
double glazing, a heat recovery 
system, gas condens i ng boiler, 
solar panels and various .types of 
insulati~n. It should be an 
interesting visit for anyone who 
wants to know more about energy 
saving in the home. 

The house is at 94, Stiby Road, 
Yeovil, off the A37 Ilchester Road 
into the town centre, and the 
g4ided tour starts at 7pm. 

After the guided tour, the annual 
meeting will be held in the nearby 
Somerset Arms pub in Preston Road. 
This will start at about 8.15pm. 
Members are welcome to make their 
way straight to the pub. 

There is plenty of time to book 
this date in your diaries. Please 
fill in the form below if you can 
come. This is so that we c.an 
assess numbers for the t our - and 
send you more detailed directions. 

NUCLEAR ELECTRIC BUY§ LAND 

Nuclear Electric has bou.ght a 
strip of land round the village of 
Combwich on which it has planning 
permission to build a new road . 
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The road could be used to bring in 
large parts for a Hinkley c 
reactor from Combwich's wharf on 
the River Parrett estuary. 

Planning permission for the road 
expires this July, but it could 
probably be extended for a further 
three years by application to 
Sedgemoor District Council. This 
would coincide with the expiry of 
permission to build Hinkley C, 
which runs until September 1997. 

LEUKAEMIA VICTIM AWARDED £187.000 

A dock worker exposed to high 
levels of radiation inside nuclear 
submarines has been awarded 
£167,000 damages for the 
leukaemia he contracted. This 
could have serious implications 
for the nuclear industry. 

PELAY IH SIZEWEL.L B START-Up 

The start-up of the Sizewell B 
power station in Suffolk has been 
delayed by at least four months 
because of problems with its 
computerised safety system. 

WIND FARMS OPEH PAY 

The British Wind Energy 
Association is o r ganising an open 
day over the weekend March 18-20 
at most of Britain's 18 operating 
wind farms. 

SHE, Hockpitt Fara, Nether Stowey, 
Bridgwater, Soaerset TA5 lEX. 
0278 732921 (Crispin Aubrey) 
Meaberahip 0460 240241 (Val Davey) 

BOOKING FORM FOR VISIT TO ENERGY-SAVING HOUSE & AGM IN YEOVIL - APRIL 13TH 

I would like to come on the visit and attend the AGM 

Name ••.. . •• .. ..... . .... • •.•. . ...•.. · · . · • · 

TA~ 1 EX. Fu 11 directions wi 11 be sent. ~•gitlxed 2019 
! · ~--~ ....... ~- ---· 
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